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TWENTY-FOURTH 

SUNDAY IN 

ORDINARY TIME 

WEEKLY CLASSES 

FOR 

RELIGIOUS 

FORMATION 

START 

THIS WEEK! 

We are a Catholic faith community called by God to give living witness to the gospel   

through encouraging an open, loving and caring environment. We strive to accomplish this  

by sharing in prayerful, and joyous worship, respecting individuals and serving their needs. 
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They who lose their lives                           
for my sake and that of the gospel 

will save them. 

FIRST EUCHARIST 

And 

FIRST                        
RECONCILIATION 

SESSION #1 

Monday, 

September 26 

6:00 pm 
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Liturgy Schedule 
          Saturday 4:30pm 

          Sunday 8:30am;10:30am;12:30pm;5:30pm 

          Daily 9:00am  Monday-Friday 

Individual Reconciliation 
Saturdays at 3:30pm or by appointment 

Baptism—Marriage 
Call the Parish Office—455-5910 

 In the Spirit  @ St. John Neumann Parish 

St. John Neumann Parish                                                    
44800 Warren Road                                                                      

Canton MI 48187 

734-455-5910 ~ FAX 734-455-6779 

Religious Formation Office 734-455-5986 

Rev. Ronald S. Richards,  Pastor                                                                   
Deacon Patrick Conlen                                                       

Rick Cucchi, Director of Music Ministries                              

Donna Franke,  Director of Religious Formation               

Gene Kijek,  Pastoral Associate                                                        

Sabrina Queen, DRE/Youth Ministry                                           

Mary Wilkerson, Coordinator of Youth Ministry 

Pastoral Council 

John Bres 254-0820 

Joe Camill 455-1079 

Norma Funke, Senior Representative 416-0458 

Randy Hollenstine, Finance Commission 453-4571 

Ed Hurst Jr., Secretary, Worship Commission 331-9281 

Don Iwanski 354-8795 

Michele Kennedy                                                  248-982-4333 

Brian Klump 453-8132 

George Kruczek 765-0877  

Jason Brown, Teen Representative 858-7373 

Lawren Dame, Teen Representative 416-1070 

Rosemary Sieracki, Formation Commission  981-4787 

Jody Trame 459-1427 

Nancy McGee, Vicariate Representative 461-1536 

Jeff Wagoner 254-9327 

 

Parish Ministers 

Tom Baptist, Vice President Ushers 453-1533 

Jane Dickman, Sacristans 454-4911 

Don Dickman, President Ushers 454-4911 

Elizabeth Biddle, Mass Helpers 667-2882 

Bill Franke, Media Ministry 459-5279 

Linda Kalisz, Children’s Liturgy of the Word  454-1956 

Debbie & Mike Kelch, Eucharistic Ministers 595-0979 

Nancy McGee, Lectors                                          586-722-4204 

 

Parish Organizations 

Patti Bihn, Blood Drive Coordinator 459-9704 
Cyndi Kuczynski, Health Ministry  459-7651 

Walt Marek, Athletic Director 455-5910 

Denise Mattern, Elizabeth Ministry 455-5910 

Randy Martin, Peace and Justice                rem7662@aol.com 
Cindy Pronze, Grief Support 416-9914 

Lorraine Zaksek, St. Vincent de Paul 455-6232 

 

All Saints Catholic School 

Ms. Kristen Stausbaugh, Principal  459-2490 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 
Monday—Friday 9:00am 

Saturdays    4:30pm 
Sundays 

8:30, 10:30, 12:30 & 5:30pm 
Reconciliations are on Saturdays at 3:30pm                               

or by appointment 

MMOTHEROTHER   TTHERESAHERESA  PPARISHARISH  LLIBRARYIBRARY  is open 
daily.   

A great variety of  Titles are available  for Adults 
and Children.   

The Library Catalog is on the parish website under 
“Links.” 

 EUCHARISTIC  ADORATION 

 Every Friday                                    
in the Chapel                         

from                                  
9:30am until 6:30pm 

Do you have a Gluten allergy? We now have     
Gluten-Free Hosts. Contact the Parish Office for 

more Info. 

On-line giving is now available.   
Visit our website for                           

more information 

 SUNDAY OFFERINGS 

Week of September 8 & 9, 2012 
 
Sunday Envelopes           $  15,506.39 
Loose Offerings           $    2,376.50 
Sunday Direct Deposit           $    1,752.50 
Facility Maintenance           $        15.00 
Debt Reduction            $      600.00    
Misc Income            $       360.00 
Total Income            $  20,610.39 
Budgeted Expenses           $  27,079.65 
 

YTD Actual Income (7/1/12- 9/2/12)              $   263,500.81 

YTD Budgeted Expenses (7/1/12-9/2/12)       $   299,125.97 
  
No. Sunday Envelopes Issued        2,746 
No. Sunday Envelopes Used          546 
No. Sunday Direct Deposits              45 
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Hello all - 

STEWARDSHIP - meaning Time and Talent in this case!- is a huge thing in the functioning of any parish in 
many, many capacities!  In fact we are beginning a Stewardship Commission at the parish and in the near   
future you will be hearing from them in regards to this area.  However, I wanted to approach a few areas of 
importance in the mass itself where needs are always existing- 

***EME’s, Lectors, Alter Servers/Mass Helpers, Sacristans, Choir, Media and Ushers*** 

All of these areas are always in great need of help at all the masses, and your active participation in these areas help out       
immensely. 

 

EME’s or Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist!:  In most of our masses we have, counting myself, 14 people distributing    
the body and blood- we would like to have 16; however, because we do not have enough people signed up to volunteer for 
this ministry we cannot!  Also we do not want people serving in this capacity every week so we need a lot of people signed up 
so we can rotate people in and out on a regular basis! 

 

Lectors:  We use two lectors for every mass. Again, the more we have the more we can rotate people throughout the course 
of the year so they are not serving every single week. 

 

Ushers: Well it is pretty obvious what those ushers are doing. What a great ministry to be involved in-you get to greet the    
people as they arrive and leave, as well as many other areas of the mass.  Sometimes people thing this is a Man thing. Well it is 
not, we need WOMEN AND MEN both young and older! 

 

Sacristans: The set up and clean up from every mass is vital, getting the host ready along with the chalice, as well as cleaning 
the vessels after mass.!!!  This is ‘behind the scenes’ work that is very fulfilling. 

 

Media:  This helps us run the power point during the mass, aiding you as the parishioners to follow more closely what is going 
on. 

 

Choir: Without music, liturgy is not liturgy and we need both MEN AND WOMEN!  If you think you cannot sing, YOU ARE 
WRONG.  Having every choir seat full for the mass lends to beautiful prayer! 

 

Alter Servers/Mass Helpers: This is a great opportunity for young people to be involved in the mass.  We take kids as young as 
4th grade. It is a great ministry for them and NECESSARY. Parents, what a great way for you to teach your child about what 
goes on in the mass.  You are here - allow your children to learn the sharing of their Time and Talent is important as well,! 

 

WE NEED PEOPLE IN ALL OF THESE MINISTRIES OF OUR MASS!  It is only through your willingness to step forward that we are 
able to have a prayerful liturgy. 

 

I know it is easier if I come up to you individually and ask you to do these things, so consider this your INDIVIDUAL invitation!  
Accept it and call the office to let us know 

 

Peace 

 

Fr Ron Richards 
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Four million Americans are afflicted with Alzheimer’s  Dis-
ease.   Do you have a parent, spouse, or loved one affected 
by this dreaded   disease? Need facts or an understanding 
ear to listen?   Facilitator Rosemarie Shim, social worker 
and parishioner, has 14 years  experience working with    
Alzheimer patients and their families.  The Alzheimer’s 

Support group meets the third  Thursday of each month at 
7:30pm. Our next meeting will be Thursday, Sept. 20. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to  call               
Rosemarie at   734-981-0556.   

Cucchi’s 

Corner 

Regional Catholic Bible Study: Fellowship with women from a 

wide number of parishes as we participate in Catholic Scripture 

Study International.  This year’s study include the books of 

Joshua, Judges and Ruth.  Commentary notes for our studies are 

written by either Stephen K. Ray or Dr. Scott Hahn, with DVD 

lectures given by such notables as Fr.   Patrick Winslow and Fr. 

Mitch Pacwa.  We meet from mid Sept. to mid May, 10:00 AM to 

12:00 PM on Thursday mornings at St. John Neumann parish, 

44800 Warren Rd. Canton.   

The cost for the year is $65.00, increasing to $70.00 if registering 

after Sept. 1st.   A full children’s program is available for 3 – 6 

year olds and there is babysitting for those 2 and under.          

Registration for children is  

limited.  For more informa-

tion call Sue Middlemas at                     

248-344-0246 or email 

wcbs.css@hotmail.com . 

Alleluia from the Jubilation Mass 

By Fr. James Chepponis 
 

During September we have been singing the 

Alleluia by Fr.  Jim Chepponis of the Diocese of 

Pittsburgh.  The Alleluia is part of Jubilation Mass.  

Fr. Chepponis explains in the front cover of the 

Mass: Jubilation Mass was written over a            

ten-year period. It was begun in 1987 and was 

expanded, tested, and altered until written 

down in final form in 1999. 

 
Fr. Chepponis is a widely published composer.  

Since 1996, Fr. Jim has served the Diocese of 

Pittsburgh as Director of the Office for Music 

Ministry, and his work includes providing music 

for all Diocesan liturgies, directing the Diocesan 

Choirs and serving as a music resource person 

for parishes throughout the city. In July of 2003, 

Fr. Chepponis was also appointed as pastor of 

St. John Capistran Parish in the Upper St. Clair, 

suburb of Pittsburgh. His published articles on 

music/liturgy have appeared in liturgy               

periodicals. 

Women’s Spirituality Group                                

Please Join Us 

Our meetings are a discussion format in which we seek to dis-
cover God in our lives. As a springboard for discussion, we will 
be reading the book Wisdom Jesus—Transforming the Hear 

and the Mind, A New Perspective on Christ and His Message, by 
Cynthia Bourgeault. Sr. Arlene Kosmatka, O.P will serve as    
facilitator. 

Meetings are monthly, 7-8:30pm on the first Monday of the 
month. However, the first meeting will be on Tuesday,               
September 4 due to the Labor Day holiday. 

Participants are responsible for ordering their own books. 
Please read Chapters 1 and 2 prior to the first meeting. 

Questions?  Call Vicki at 734-416-9405 or Sr. Arlene at               
734-451-0461. 

 
The morning book club will be 
meeting on  Wednesday,               
September 26 at 10:00am to        
discuss the book “I’d Know You 
Anywhere” by Laura Lippman.  We 
will also be recommending books 
for the coming year.  Please join 
us! 

SVDP BUNDLE DAY 

October  6th & 7th  

We will be accepting clothing, small 
knick-knacks, small  working                  

appliances 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

. 
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FA I T H  W O R K S           

FFAITHAITH does not arise as a response to some-

thing coming out of the stars, so to speak, 

and then authenticated by the Church. Nei-

ther does it spring solely from the well-

springs of the heart. 

 Revelation, or God's self-disclosure, occurs in the 

ordinary experiences of life. 

 For the Christian, Jesus Christ is the personifica-

tion of that revelation and of God's benevolent intentions 

toward us. However, the Gospel is believable only if it 
actually helps us to explain and enrich the ordinary ex-

periences of life: whether loving relationships, on the one 

hand, or tragic misfortunes, on the other. 

 In other words, we do not have faith because 

someone in authority or some book tells us to have faith. 

We have faith because it illuminates and gives deeper 

meaning to the ordinary experiences of life. 

 Christian faith is a virtue by which we freely ac-

cept God's self-communication in Jesus Christ. Catholic 

faith is simply Christian faith as embraced and lived out in 

the faith-community known as the Catholic Church. 

We believe in the Gospel of Jesus Christ because it helps 

us to explain and even to enrich our experience of our-

selves, of others, of the world around us, and of human 

history itself. The Gospel leads us to a greater self-

awareness as human persons, to a deeper union with oth-

ers, to a more profound commitment to the needs of oth-

ers, and to confidence and hope in the meaningfulness of 

life and the happy outcome of human history.  
 If Jesus Christ and his message of salvation did not 

do that for us, if they did not help us make sense of who 

we are and of our destiny, we would not become Chris-

tian or remain Christian--at least not a faith-filled, commit-

ted Christian. 

 Faith, however, is not a once-and-for-all gift from 

God, by which we have the "power" (Latin, virtus) to be-

lieve in God and in Jesus as the Christ. Faith is a gift to be 

cultivated, nurtured, and increased the gospel story 

(Matthew 25:14-30). 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

BBIBLEIBLE  SSTUDYTUDY::  

Reading the Gospels Again  

As if for the First Time - A Synoptic Study 

  

SSRR. M. MARYARY  JJOELOEL, RSM, RSM, continues her presentations 

on Wednesdays through October 10, beginning a 7:00pm.      

Come with your spouse, friends and neighbors to explore in 

depth the meaning of the Gospel tradition.   

          AADULTDULT  FFAITHAITH   IINQUIRYNQUIRY  continues on Wednesdays 

throughout the year for those thinking about becoming Catholic 

and those wanting to update their Catholic faith. 

          WWORSHIPORSHIP   CCOMMISSIONOMMISSION   meets Tuesday evening at 

7:00pm.  We begin another season of planning for the liturgical 

life of the parish. All parishioners are invited to attend. 

              MMARRIAGEARRIAGE  PPREPARATIONREPARATION  FORFOR  EENGAGEDNGAGED  CCOUPLESOUPLES  begins 

this Thursday at 7:00pm. Please  contact the Parish Office to 

register. 

 CONTACT GENE    gkijek@stjohnneumann.us 

 

HOW DID YOU SHARE YOUR FAITH THIS WEEK? 
 



 

 

 

 

 

First Communion/                            
First Reconciliation                            

Preparation Session 1                  
Monday, September 26th           

6:00 p.m. 

Religious Formation  

THIS WEEK 

WEEKLY CLASSES BEGIN 

 

NEXT WEEK 

WEEKLY CLASSES CONTINUE  

First Eucharist and                    
Reconciliation - Session 1 
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dfranke@stjohnneumann.us 

PROTECTING GOD’S CHILDREN PROTECTING GOD’S CHILDREN PROTECTING GOD’S CHILDREN PROTECTING GOD’S CHILDREN 

WORKSHOPWORKSHOPWORKSHOPWORKSHOP    

THURSDAY OCTOBER 11:            
6:00 – 9:00 P.M. 

(Light Meal will be served  at 5:30 p.m.) 

Attention:  

CATECHISTS, ASSISTANTS,                           
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION VOLUNTEERS         

SACRAMENT PREPARATION                         

VOLUNTEERS, COACHES,                              

FAITH UNWRAPPED VOLUNTEERS 

Anyone who ministers to children 
is required to attend a Protecting 

God’s Children Workshop.               
This workshop focuses on creating 
a safe environment for children to 

whom we minister. 

PARENTS ARE ENCOURAGED                                     
TO ATTEND AS WELL. 

 
PLEASE REGISTER Online at 

www.virtus.org                                       
or by calling the                                

Religious Formation Office           
455-5986 

 In today’s Gospel ( Mark 
8: 27-35) Jesus teaches us, 
“Whoever wishes to come after 
me must deny himself, take up 
his cross, and follow me.  For 
whoever wishes to save his life 
will lose it, but whoever loses his 
life for my sake and that of the 
gospel will save it.” 

 The cross is an 
important symbol for 
us as Catholics.  This 
gospel story might be 
a great opportunity 
to reflect on why the 

cross is an important symbol for 
us. Then we might   discuss our 
reflections with our children.  In 
the story, Jesus tells the people 
that he must suffer greatly and 
be killed.  We know that story.  
Jesus gave his life for us. 

 But then Jesus gives those 
who wish to follow him the real 
challenge.  Those who wish to 
follow him (that would be us) 
must also give their life for      
others.  If we want to be            
followers of Jesus we’re suppose 
to sacrifice ourselves to help   
others.  Sometimes times, many 
times, that is really, really hard.  
That’s why the cross is our       
special symbol; it reminds us  to 
be loving and helpful to others. 
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BULLETIN ARTICLE DEADLINES 

If you have an article you would like in the bulletin, please  
submit it to Liz at lhorka@stjohnneumann.us or drop off in 
the Parish office. All articles must be   submitted at least 10 
days prior to the date of the publication. Every attempt will 
be made to honor all requests,   however, the paper is now 
smaller in size so there could occasionally be a space issue.  

If you have any questions, please contact the front office. 

MIDDLESCHOOL NEWS 

If your phone number has changed, or if you have 
gone to using only a cell phone, please contact the 
Parish Office with your new number.   

It is extremely important that we have       
current  information. 

Greetings and Salutations, 

Religious Formation sessions begin this week :)    We are so 
blessed here at SJN to have such wonderful Catechists to 
embrace, encourage, and educate our young people.  Let 
us pray for our Catechists and students for an inspiring year 
of following the teachings of our faith. 

A Blessing Prayer for our students and Catechists… 

Lord God, your Spirit of wisdom fills the earth and teaches us 
your ways.  Look upon these students, let them enjoy their 
learning and take delight in new discoveries.  Help them to 
persevere in their studies and give them the desire to learn 
all things well. 

Look upon these Catechist’s, let them stride to share their 
knowledge with gentle patience; and endeavor always to 
bring the truth to eager minds.  Grant that students and 
teachers alike may follow Jesus Christ, the way, the truth and 
the life, forever and ever, AMEN. 

If I may make a suggestion…on the drive to Formation 
classes on Monday and Tuesday perhaps begin a routine of 
praying for your class and Catechist. 

Middle School Youth Group resumes this Thursday,          
September 20th at 6:30p.m.   We have lots to talk about    
and snacks will be served.   Hope to see YOU there! 

Gospel reflection…Have you ever felt rejected, ignored, or 
even ridiculed by others?  How did that make you feel?  It 
can make us feel hurt and alone.  We can find comfort 
knowing Jesus endured the same.  Despite it all, he            
continued to love unconditionally.  What do you need to 
pray for in order to model that same love of Christ with 
those who hurt you?  What do you need to change if you 
have been the one who has been rejected, ignored or lied 
about? 

Have a great week everyone and remember…How will you 
be CHRISTian this week? 

Peace, 

Sabrina Queen 

Join us as we walk in solidarity as Friends of the Poor 
on Saturday, September 29th. 

What:  Friends of the Poor Walk 

When:  Saturday, September 29th 

Where:  Milliken State Park—1900 Atwater St.,            
Detroit, MI. 48207  

Time:  Registration at 9:00am;  Walk begins at 
10:00am 

Who:  YOU! 

 

Register on line at                                                            
http://www.svdpusa.net/pledgeathon/public/index.php   

Or 

Contact your local SVDP Conference President for informa-
tion on registering   
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“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.    

By reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environment    

In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “    
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Resurrection Wine-Tasting and Silent Auction 
Friday, September 28 at 7:30 PM 

 
Resurrection Parish will be hosting our 5th Wine-Tasting Event on Friday, September 28, 2012, at St. John Neumann Social Hall 
from 7:30-9:30pm.  Food and wine will be provided by Holiday Market of Canton.  
All proceeds will help provide medical care at the LaMora Medical Clinic in El Salvador. The clinic serves over 25,000 people in a 
poor, rural community. 
Tickets will be for sale in the Gathering Area after all Masses on Sunday September 16 and Saturday and Sunday,                 

September 22/23. Tickets are $35/each or 2 for $50 in advance. (They will be $40/each at the door.) Contact Jim Robertson 
(ejrobertsonii@gmail.com ) for further information. 
Tickets are also available online at www.LocalWineEvents.com. 
 
We have over 35 items for the Silent Auction, ranging from original works of art,  jewelry and hand-crafted items to four condo/
time-share rentals. We will have a special live auction for 2 of the condo/time-share rentals. One is in Puerto Vallarta and the other 
could be just about anywhere in the world. 

 
Remember: Wine a little - you will feel better! 

 
The La Mora Medical Clinic Committee 
Resurrection Parish 

Why would anyone want to join a youth ministry program?  This was the question that I posed to the 
SJN Youth Leadership Team.  Usually, when we encourage people to attend our Wednesday meetings, 
we say things like, ‘it’s awesome’ ‘it is so much fun’ ‘it isn’t what you’d think’.  But, we forget to tell 
people WHY it is awesome, fun and different than they’d think.  So, I asked my leadership team to say 
why SPECIFICALLY Youth Ministry has been important in their lives.  Here were some of their answers: 

“I gained confidence that I had never had before, for once I was comfortable just being me” 

“Youth Group has allowed me to think about the things that really matter, things like faith and true 
friendships…it has made me stronger in those areas” 

“It is hard to find TRUE friends, people that won’t hurt you, youth ministry was the place for me to go to 
get that” 

“The meetings were unexpected, I learn a lot but really have a good time participating” 

“I didn’t expect that youth group would come to mean so much to me, but it has” 

These are just some of the answers the young people gave.  I’m not naïve, I know that hanging out at 
Church might not be the first thing that comes to your mind when you think about what you want to 
do with your free time.  But, if you are a 9th-12 grader, I really encourage you to give it a shot.  If you are 
a parent of a 9th-12th grader, I really encourage you to ask your sons/daughters to attend at least 3 of 
our youth group meetings.  No, youth group is not for everyone, but I firmly believe that most young 
people can benefit highly from being involved in a Catholic Church Youth Program! 

We would love to see you…THIS Wednesday from 7:00-9:00 pm. 

Be there :)  Mary 
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What exactly is Grief  Support? It is an     
opportunity to talk about your loss, to  express your grief, ask 
questions, and    support through your grieving  process. It is 
for people who have lost someone  in their lives.  All are         
welcome regardless of church  affiliation. 

FOR AN APPOINTMENT:                                                                       
1st and 3rd Thursday mornings at 10:00am, please call              
Dee O’Flynn at  734-453-0829. 

2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings at 7:00pm, please call            
Cindy Pronze at  734-416-9914. 

For special programs for children and teens,   
please call Regina Adams for an appointment          
at  313-268-6951.         

 

Men and Women’s Retreats 

“Keep the Change” 

The men and women of St. John Neumann Parish are 
invited to participate in a weekend retreat at St. Paul of 
the Cross Retreat Center. 
Our retreat theme for this year is “Keep the Change.”  
We deal with change in almost every aspect of our lives, 
from relationships and work, to church and society. 
Some changes we undertake ourselves, but much of the 
time we don’t like change, and we often wish                    
that those who initiated the changes would have kept 
them to themselves.  
But as is symbolized by the image of a butterfly with a 
cross, our faith can give us a different perspective                   
on change.  We often find that God is present in the 
changes we undergo.  In fact, these changes can be                   
for us moments of transformation, just like the change 
that transforms a caterpillar into a butterfly. 
Our retreat will lead us to reflect on how we respond to 
change in faith, and how we might even be called to  
enter into change, so that we may become more and like 
the Son of God, Jesus Christ,  who underwent various 
changes in order to bring us to salvation.  Instead of  
resisting change, we may find ourselves willing to 
“keep” it. 

Men’s Retreat – September 21-23, 2012 
Women’s Retreat – October 19-21, 2012 

Please contact your co-captains for information and/or 
to make a reservation. 
Joe Camill – (734) 455-1079 
E-mail – jcamill@wowway.com 
Janet Gilbo – (734) 459-5343 
E-mail – jgilbo@wowway.com 

UPCOMING WEDDINGS 

Lyndsay Ellingsworth         
and                                    

Branden Cummins 

EASY ON THE JOINTS 

Monday, September 17 -Monday October 22  
10:00am-11:15am                                                                

6 weeks  for $36.00  

Gentle Aerobic movements,, strength training, 
and balance work  

Instructor:  Joe Mason 

 

Flyers available in the           
Gathering Area 

SQUARE DANCING 

New classes beginning.                                         
Join us on Mondays at             

St. John Neumann   

6:30-9:00pm 

 

 

 

The Peace & Justice Committee is starting its new 
year and is looking for additional members.  The 
group meets on the 2nd Thursday of each month.  If 
you are interested in joining the group or would like 
more information, please call Randy Martin at              
455-7662 or email at rem7662@aol.com. 

The P&J Committee wants to extend a special thanks 
to the SJN Picnic Committee for donating the Picnic 
Raffle proceeds to the SJN College Grant Fund.  The 
amount donated was $208.00 and is most                  
appreciated. 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTS    

Monday, September 17  Tuesday, September 18 
1 Corinthians 11:17-26,33  1 Corinthians 12:12-14,27-31a 
Luke 7:1-10   Luke 7:11-17 
                        
Wednesday, September 19 Thursday, September 20 
1 Corinthians  12:31-13:13  1 Corinthians 15:1-11 
Luke 7:31-35   Luke 7:36-50 
 
Friday, September 21  Saturday, September 22 
Feast of Saint Matthew  1 Corinthians 15:35-37,42-49 
Ephesians 4:1-7,11-13   Luke 8:4-15   
Matthew 9:9-13 
 
Sunday, September 23, 2012   
Twenty-fifth  Sunday in Ordinary Time                                                                  

Wisdom 2:12,17-20 James 3:16-4:3 Mark 9:30-37 
       
       

Monday, September 17, 9:00 a.m.   

Int. Sumar & Christian Salazar (Family) 

Special Intention 

Tuesday, September 18,  9:00 a.m. 

Brian Basierbe –1st Anniv. (Family) 

Special Intention 

Elizabeth Rizak (Family) 

Wednesday, September 19, 9:00 a.m. 

Estelle Kromer (Children & GrandChildren) 

Special Intention  

Thursday, September 20, 9:00 a.m.   

Natalie Salazar (Family) 

Special Intention  

Friday, September 21, 9:00 a.m. 

Int. of Nick McCarthy (Kelly Boda) 

Int. of Lily Needham (Kelly Boda) 

Special Intention 

Saturday, September 22,4:30 p.m. 

Bill Caswell (Caswell Family) 

Margaret Deconinck-12th Anniv. (Daughter) 

Clara Gutkowski-1st Anniv. (Family)  

Patricia Herzog (Family) 

Robert Theisen-9th Anniv. (Family) 

Special Intention  

Sunday, September 23, 2012 

8:30a.m. 

John Bennett (Jim & MaryAnn Stager) 

Bernard Brunskole (Family) 

Adele Murinas (Tony Murinas) 

Barbara Murinas-25th Anniv.  (Tony Murinas) 

John O’Connor (Tony & Mary Schmitt) 

10:30 a.m. 

Veronica Shedlow -6th Anniv. (Chris & Ted Klimer) 

Eileen Sullivan (Barbara Frawley) 

12:30 p.m. 

SJN Family 

Special Intention 

5:30 p.m. 

Carole Solak (Bev & Denis Tierney) 

 

 

    

 

Sunday, September 16 
Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30PM; 5:30pm 
Monday, September 17 
9:00am  Liturgy 
4:30 pm  Religious Ed 
6:10 pm  Religious Ed 
6:30 pm  Square Dance  
7:30 pm  OA Men’s 
Tuesday, September 18 
9:00am  Liturgy  
4:30 pm  Religious Ed 
6:10 pm  Religious Ed  
Wednesday, September 19 
9:00am  Liturgy  
7:00 pm  Faith Inquiry 
7:00 pm  Sr. Joel 
7:00 pm  OA 
7:00 pm  FA 
7:00pm  Bible Study 
8:00 pm AA 
Thursday, September 20 
9:00am  Liturgy 
10:00 am WBS 
6:00 –9:30pm Volley Ball  
6:30 pm  Middle School 
7:30 pm  Women’s  AA 
7:30 pm  Alzheimers 
Friday, September 21 
9:00am  Liturgy 
Saturday, September 22 
4:30pm  Liturgy 
Sunday, September  23 
Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30PM; 5:30pm 
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ANNIVERSARIES OF DECEASED  PARISHIONERS 

 

 
 
 
 

 
September 17    Helen Marowski (2001) 
  Charles Marzolf (2007) 
  Donald Faunce (2010)   
  
September 18  Alice Harb (1997) 
  Gerard Waldecker (1999) 
  Anne Kmicinski (2008) 
  Brian Basierbe (2011)  
 
September 19 Michael Apap (2008) 
  Alfredo Desantis (2008) 
  
      
                                                        
September 20 Beatrice Armstrong (1997) 
   
      
September 21 William Bunzeluk (1986) 
  Donna Scupin (1999) 
  Charles Allegrina (2007) 
  William Shankus (2007) 
 
September 22 Eugene McNamara (1980) 
  Helen Stawiarski (1997) 
  Marion Kuchars (1997) 
  Margaret DeConinck (2000) 
  George Powell (2001) 
  Marlene Tipi (2010) 
 
September 23  Donald A. Davis (1977) 
  Thomas Danek (2008) 
   

KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS 

Carol Aren 
Richard Bargowski 
Gordon Bickle 
Kenneth Birecki  
Tommy Bohn 
Lisa Bowman 
Rick Cigile 
Mario David 
Marie Davis 
Ronald Dellamielleure 
Diane Flowers 
Patricia Goonis 
Henry “Hank” Granowicz 
Nancy Gregory 
Bob Grenier 
Krystal Guzman 
Linda Harms 
Dan Hiltz 
Jodi Klucevik 
Lisa Kozakowski 
Tammi Lang 
Jesse Lindlbauer 
Ellen Lindner 
Lisa McMaster 

Norm Mientkiewicz   
Don Mills 
Jill Murinas 
Mary Murray 
Justin Paffenroth 
Carol Perrault 
James Polcyn 
John Predmesky 
Dan Prichard 
Joshua Thomas Retherford 
Cheri Sasena 
Delmar Schindler 
George Shea 
Lillianna Shull 
Beverly Smith 
Patricia Solodon 
Peter Tarchinski 
Tom Tipi 
Jennifer VanHorn-Bargowski 
Nicholas Womac 
William Womac 
Kevin Zuchnik 
 

Please pray for Parishioners and Family Members Serving in the Armed Forces 

SSgt Leonard Adams 

1st Lt David Anderson 

SSgt Lawrence Anderson 

LtCol Dave Bares 

A1C  Paige C. Bauer 

Col Robert Benning 

Capt James R. Bernthal 

Capt Geno Berta 

LCpl Devin A. Boersma 

SSgt Eric Brooks 

LTJG Jennifer Brooks 

Cpl Rebecca Brooks 

LCpl Justin Butler 

PO3 Christopher Bykowski 

SSgt Kevin Carney 

E3 Toni Colon 

Capt Sean Conlen 

Sgt James A. Cooper 

RDML Kevin Donegan 

E2 Joseph Dziuban 

E2 Mark Dziuban 

Ens. Matthew English 

Pvt Bradley M. Finch 

Capt Erin Jensen Foley 

Cpl  Lucas Hankins 

Capt Eric Hettinga 

Sgt Jessica Hladky 

Maj Carrie Howe 

HTFN Richard Hoyer 

Sgt Michael Jacobs 

PFC Daniella C. Jara 

Lt Jason Jarvis 

Maj David Jesurun 

Sgt Ryan A. Johnson 

LtCol Robert Kaminski 

LtCmdr Sherry Kaminski 

Capt  Jeff Kelly 

Capt Kristin Yampaglia Kelly 

LCpl Anthony Kennard 

Col David Kennedy 

Pvt Virgil Klein 

1st Lt Roman Kocherovsky 

Capt Natalie Ann Korona 

Pvt Anthony Lanzon 

Col. Robert Lukens 

E2 Shawn Lyons 

Grant MacDonald 

Capt David McGraw 

Sgt Marc P. Maziarz 

SpF Christian Mejia 

Sgt Carson Middlebrook 

SPC Denis Montilla 

SSgt Michael J. Moomaw 

Dwayne Naugle  

PFC Erik Nelsen 

Maj Brian Nicosia 

Pvt James Oaks 

Carl Park, SFC 

Keith Pawenski 

Sgt Alex A. Polka 

SGM Joseph A. Polka 

Sgt Michael Potrzebowski 

Capt Mark Rausch 

Maj Jason Redlin 

Sgt Christopher M. Rudzinski 

Lt Col Michael C. Rudzinski 

2nd Lt Dan Russo 

Capt Tyrus Scott 

SPC Guy Schlachter 

Maj Jason Schuerger 

Capt Shannon Schuerger 

Justin James Sams 

LtCol David Sebuck 

Sgt Martin Smith 

SPC Matthew Spear 

2nd Lt Dennis Speck 

Sgt Joseph Spinicchia 

Sara Marie Taylor 

E3 John Theisen 

PFC Shaun G. Towler 

Sgt Christopher Wiacek 

1st Lt Amanda Witt 

Sgt Alex White 

SSgt Robert L. Woods 

2nd Lt. Daniel M. York 

Capt Drew Ziolkowski 

Cmdr John F. Zrembski 

 Having trouble getting to Sunday 
Mass or know of someone who is?   

Contact the Peace &  Justice                    
Committee at rem7662@aol.com        
or 455-7662 and we will arrange to 
pick you up. 
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“There is gold, a multitude of rubies: but the lips of knowledge 

are a precious jewel”   Proverbs 20:15 

   All Saints Catholic School 

   48735 Warren Road ~ Canton, MI 48187 

     734-459-2490 
                   www.allsaintscs.com 

All Saints Catholic School is a preschool through 8th grade school fully accredited by the Michigan Nonpublic School Accredit-

ing Association serving more than 25 parishes in Oakland, Washtenaw and Wayne Counties. 

*For information about All Saints Catholic School or to schedule a tour, please contact us at:  ascs9@hotmail.com 

CYO BASKETBALL REGISTRATION 

Registration is now underway for the      
St. John Neumann 2012-13 CYO basketball 
season. All children 5th-8th grade are    
eligible to register. Cost for the season is 
$100.00. The season runs early November 
through early March. You must be a   
member of SJN or Resurrection parish to 
register. You may register in the          
Gathering Area after all Masses or by    

contacting Athletic Director Walt Marek at  734-455-5910. 

Neumann’s Needlers 
Knitters and crocheters—you are invited to 
share an evening of creativity and                 
conversation. We meet every second and 
fourth Tuesday, January through November. 
Everyone is welcome--men and women, 
young and old, beginners and advanced. We 
are now working on lap blankets/shawls for 
older adults, baby hats and blankets, hats 
and scarves, and chemo caps. Yarn and       
patterns are available for your use. We meet 
next on September 11 and 25, 7:30- 9 PM.  
Questions? Contact Bev Polcyn                 
bevpolcyn@hotmail.com 734-740-3701 

 

WEEKEND FOR THE WIDOWED, SEPERATED       
& DIVORCED 

A healing weekend designated for widowed, separated 
and divorced adults who wish to let go of the past and 
create a peace-filled future is offered by trained teams 
of people who have “been there.”  A “Beginning           
Experience” weekend will be held October 19, 20, 21, 

2012.  All faiths are welcome.  For details call Ilene    

(248) 747-0223 or  Bob (586) 248-1643.  
www.beginningexperience.org 


